
CLAYTON HIGH SCHOOL PTO 
MEETING MINUTES 

January 5, 2009 
 
Attendance: Kathleen Vierod, Ann Gold, Jackie Militello, Louise Losos, Eric Hamylak, 
Robin Rivard, Patty Cooper, Sue Hodapp, Yun-Ho Sikora, Kathleen Matheny, Carol 
Evers, Jeanne Golden, Maryan Shumway, Katherine Klostermeier, Kathy Ponder, Liz 
Smith, Debbie Zimmerman, Jamie ? 
 
Welcome:  The meeting was called to order by Jackie Militello at 7:00pm.   Jackie 
introduced Kathy Ponder, a Clayton school district mom.  She presented a proposal for 
the City of Clayton to add bicycle paths on streets near the high school.  She would like 
support from the District so students will have safe routes to get to school.  Questions and 
comments followed along with a discussion about becoming a ‘greener’ community and 
strengthening the Green Club at the high school.  More discussions will follow in the 
future.  
After Kathy’s presentation, Ann and Jackie stated, questions anyone had for the school 
board members and candidates can be anonymous and need to be submitted by the end of 
January. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Tina Holland presented the budget and received approval.  She 
asked for approval to write a check to Louise from the FFE fund in the amount of 
$7,775.00.  Approval granted. 
   
Upcoming Events:  Eric Hamylak mentioned a variety of activities in the near future: 
Jan. 8th-All School Pep Rally for all winter sports 
Jan. 15th-Dodgeball Tournament as a Sophmore Class Fundraiser 
Feb. 7th-Pepper’s Dance-Parent volunteers needed for dance 
Feb. 27th-Lipsey Memorial 3v3 Basketball Tournament, 3-6:00pm in Stuber gym 
Mar. 6th-StuGo sponsored Dance/Concert-7:30-10:30pm in the Commons 
Mar.14th-CHS Fashion Show in the Commons-time-TBA 
April 3rd-BSU Talent show in the Auditorium-7-9:00pm 
 
Past Events: Yun Ho Sikora and Maryan Shumway stated 9th & 10th grade parent parties 
in Nov. were successful and fun.  Each event had a good turn out of approximately 50 
people. 
 
Principal’s Report:  Louise gave a hand out of the distribution of FFE funds.  She stated 
new planners will be purchased next year at a reduced cost.  The students will begin 
registering for classes for the 09-10 academic year.  All registration will be done online. 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:45pm Next Meeting:February 2nd at 7:00pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kathleen Matheny 
 


